
 

Trampoline Forum 

Minutes 

02.06.2025 

Present WG Staff: 

Holly Broad – Executive Director of Performance 

Lisa O’Connell – Executive Director of Safeguarding 

 

• Development Update 
Membership  

- Individual membership will have a slight increase as of Sept 1st. Bronze will 
increase by £1, Silver £2, Gold £3. 

- Be Active Wales - Close: Wednesday 4th June 2025, 4pm, Next window opens 
July 9th. 

- Access Gymnastics opens this month and open for a month. 
 
Judging 

- Direct Assessment for anything below National level. 
- National revalidation will take place in Summer, new National courses in 

Autumn. 
- Previous cycle qualifications will expire end of 2025. 

 
Coaching  

- Trampoline SL – course structure with tutors, anyone interested contact 
coaching@welshgymnastics.org, will replicate the timeline of Gymnastics SL. 

- Trampoline TAI – pilot planned for August. 
- Trampoline Level 1 -3 – Level 1 September on Sport80 for enrolments and Level 3 

modules 1 and 2 complete, 3 and 4 planned for end of year. 
 
Competitions 

- BSGA not holding Zonals in Wales due to conflict with sponsors. We will 
continue to work with BSGA on a resolution.  

- Question asked by WG; is there a need for recreational trampoline competitions 
schools and 1 hour children? 

- Answers – Not really a need from those on the call. Club competitions cater for 
this level. Could be potential to hold a competition on dates already used for 
RCC comps as numbers were low this year. 

mailto:coaching@welshgymnastics.org


 

- Kayla and Michelle are being Floor Managers at British competitions. 
- Thank you to the community/clubs that supported WG to continue to run RCC 

event due to staff sickness. 
- RCC Trampoline community were a joy to work with – thank you to all involved.  

 
 
Development Team 

- Maternity for Georgia and Kyarna. Laura Halford is covering South-Central, 
Bradley Matton, South-East. 

- Development Manager role is currently out for advert. Closing date is 6th June. 
 

• Performance Update 
- Elle has left role as Performance Programme Manager. Interviews held, 

appointment made, announcement made in a couple of weeks. 
- Initial task is to confirm squad dates. 
- Algarve Camp – August 
- Home Nations Camp - August 
- Loulé Competition – October 

 
• Safeguarding Update 

- All WG events and competitions are required to have a SWO. Please discuss any 
concerns you may have with the SWO, or use the QR code on display. 

- Individual members need to be allocated a role. 
- Coach register – Individuals who are coaching in a WG environment must be a 

‘coach’ on the Sport80 system. Individuals will need to ensure that they have the 
correct pre-requites and join the coaching register. The Coach register will be 
live on June 16th. All members will be notified of this. 

- Clubs are encouraged to utilise the resource section on Sport80.  
- Two new Safe Practice Policies (Nutrition and Training Load) now available on 

the Welsh Gymnastics website.    

• Questions  
 

- Can the squad dates be circulated to all coaches without gymnasts on a squad, 
for coach development purposes? HB to action. 

- Can the RCC competitions be more spread out? HB to speak to Competitions 
Team. 

- The DMT run up was not long enough at the RCC venue. Please can this be 
looked at. HB to speak to the Competitions Team. 
 


